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application, shall be filed with the ap-
propriate FDIC office. The letter appli-
cation shall briefly describe the trans-
action and contain a statement that 
deposit insurance is being requested for 
an interim institution that does not 
operate independently but exists solely 
as a vehicle to accomplish a merger 
transaction which will be reviewed by a 
federal banking agency other than the 
FDIC. 

(c) Processing. An application for de-
posit insurance for an interim deposi-
tory institution will be acknowledged 
in writing by the FDIC. Final action 
will be taken within 21 days after re-
ceipt of a substantially complete appli-
cation, unless the applicant is notified 
in writing that additional review is 
warranted. If the FDIC does not act 
within the expedited processing period, 
it does not constitute an automatic or 
default approval. 

§ 303.25 Continuation of deposit insur-
ance upon withdrawing from mem-
bership in the Federal Reserve Sys-
tem. 

(a) Content of application. To continue 
its insured status upon withdrawal 
from membership in the Federal Re-
serve System, a state-chartered bank 
shall submit a letter application to the 
appropriate FDIC office. A complete 
application shall consist of the fol-
lowing information: 

(1) A copy of the letter, and any at-
tachments thereto, sent to the appro-
priate Federal Reserve Bank setting 
forth the bank’s intention to terminate 
its membership; 

(2) A copy of the letter from the Fed-
eral Reserve Bank acknowledging the 
bank’s notice to terminate member-
ship; 

(3) A statement regarding any antici-
pated changes in the bank’s general 
business plan during the next 12-month 
period; and 

(4)(i) A statement by the bank’s man-
agement that there are no outstanding 
or proposed corrective programs or su-
pervisory agreements with the Federal 
Reserve System. 

(ii) If such programs or agreements 
exist, a statement by the applicant 
that its Board of Directors is willing to 
enter into similar programs or agree-
ments with the FDIC which would be-

come effective upon withdrawal from 
the Federal Reserve System. 

(b) Processing. An application for de-
posit insurance under this section will 
be acknowledged in writing by the 
FDIC. The FDIC shall notify the appli-
cant, within 15 days of receipt of a sub-
stantially complete application, either 
that federal deposit insurance will con-
tinue upon termination of membership 
in the Federal Reserve System or that 
additional review is warranted and the 
applicant will be notified, in writing, of 
the FDIC’s final decision regarding 
continuation of deposit insurance. If 
the FDIC does not act within the expe-
dited processing period, it does not 
constitute an automatic or default ap-
proval. 

§§ 303.26–303.39 [Reserved] 

Subpart C—Establishment and Re-
location of Domestic 
Branches and Offices 

§ 303.40 Scope. 
(a) General. This subpart sets forth 

the application requirements and pro-
cedures for insured state nonmember 
banks to establish a branch, relocate a 
branch or main office, and retain exist-
ing branches after the interstate relo-
cation of the main office subject to the 
approval by the FDIC pursuant to sec-
tions 13(f), 13(k), 18(d) and 44 of the FDI 
Act. 

(b) Merger transaction. Applications 
for approval of the acquisition and es-
tablishment of branches in connection 
with a merger transaction under sec-
tion 18(c) of the FDI Act (12 U.S.C. 
1828(c)), are processed in accordance 
with subpart D (Merger Transactions) 
of this part. 

(c) Insured branches of foreign banks 
and foreign branches of domestic banks. 
Applications regarding insured 
branches of foreign banks and foreign 
branches of domestic banks are proc-
essed in accordance with subpart J 
(International Banking) of this part. 

(d) Interstate acquisition of individual 
branch. Applications requesting ap-
proval of the interstate acquisition of 
an individual branch or branches lo-
cated in a state other than the appli-
cant’s home state without the acquisi-
tion of the whole bank are treated as 

VerDate Nov<24>2008 09:06 Mar 10, 2010 Jkt 220038 PO 00000 Frm 00028 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\220038.XXX 220038cp
ric

e-
se

w
el

l o
n 

D
S

K
89

S
0Y

B
1P

R
O

D
 w

ith
 C

F
R


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-09-02T20:44:08-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




